The Otsego Town Board held a year-end monthly meeting on the 27th day of December, 2012 at the Town Building, Fly Creek, NY at 7:15 PM.

Town Board Members Present:

Anne Geddes-Atwell
Bennett Sandler
Julie Huntsman
Carl Wenner
Langhorne Keith

Supervisor
Councilman
Councilman
Councilman
Councilman

Also Present:

Michelle Kennedy Town Attorney
Pamela Deane Town Clerk

Starting at 6:00PM Town Board members interviewed five individuals for Planning Board and Zoning Board vacancies.

Supervisor Geddes-Atwell called the meeting to order at 7:15PM.

Town Board reviewed the following bills:

General: #224-#225 \$ 1,049.65 Highway: #192-#209 \$19,012.17

MOTION by Councilwoman Huntsman, seconded by Councilman Sandler, to pay the submitted bills and balance all accounts for the year-end.

MOTION CARRIED: All were in favor.

Town Attorney Michele Kennedy stated that she will be drafting a stipulation which Linden Summers has agreed to sign, allowing the Watershed Committee to inspect his septic system.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50PM.

The next meeting will be held at 6:00 January 3rd at the Town Building in Fly Creek to interview individuals applying for Planning Board and Zoning Board vacancies. Followed immediately by the yearly Organizational Meeting.

Respectfully Submitted, Pamela Deane/Town Clerk